ST. ANNE'S SODALITY MEETING

NOVEMBER 4, 2024

Before the meeting sodality members enjoyed a Pot Luck Soup Supper with guests Sister Mary Ann and Sister Linda.

President Carol Sieger called the meeting to order. There were ten members present. The meeting was opened with a prayer to St. Anne for Evelyn Allen.

The minutes from the September 9, 2024 meeting were read by Secretary Diane Rackers. A motion was made by Doris Neier and seconded by Sarah Siegler to approve the minutes. The motion carried.

Treasurer Janie Wallace presented the financial report. Income since the September meeting totaled \$5,010 and expenses totaled \$5,970.43. Income included \$3,150 in proceeds from the picnic quilt auction. Expenses included a check for \$2,250 given to Sacred Heart School from the sale and match of the Catholic Financial Quilt. A motion was made by Diane Rackers and seconded by Doris Frank to approve the financial report. The motion carried.

Correspondence:

A thank you note was received from the Ben Luebbert family thanking the sodality for preparing the funeral meal along with a donation of \$250.

Old Business:

Carol Siegler reported that they have three sets of tea towels ready to be stamped. Diane reported that there are 12 sets of 7 and 35 single tea towels available for sale. Doris Neier will schedule a date to cut up the two remaining rolls of towel fabric. The three sets of tea towels donated to the Fall Festival Auction brought a total of \$320 (Turtle tea towels brought \$50, Drinks brought \$150 and Pies brought \$120).

Doris Frank mailed two and delivered three care packages to college students. The care package contains a thinking of you card, snacks, gift cards, pencils, etc.

Karen Goodenough reported that the collection for Fatima Caring Closet was way great. Holly Neuner offered to deliver another donation that is in the back of church.

Carol Siegler asked if anyone present was interested in representing the St. Anne's Sodality on the Stewardship Council. No one volunteered. Carol mentioned that she was unable to attend the September 19 meeting.

Diane Rackers reported that the Birthright collection included coats, diapers, wet wipes, shampoo, body wash, lotion, socks, pacifiers and \$15 in cash.

New Business:

Karen Goodenough dropped off the yellow 150th Anniversary 1988 cookbook at Linn Printing to determine the cost of reprinting it. They determined it would be too expensive to reprint.

It was noticed that the Fall Bake Sales were scheduled on November 9-10 which is not during deer season. After some discussion, it was decided to continue with the bake sales. Diane Rackers reminded Debbie Mebruer about the bake sales.

The Jesse Tree collection will start on December 1. Sarah Siegler volunteered to do the ornaments for RACS and Diane will do the ornaments for Good Shepherd Center. Doris Frank offered to deliver Good Shepherd Center donations.

There are no volunteers for sodality officer positions so the election was deferred to the January meeting.

Diane talked with the school cook Donna about the purchase of pots with liners discussed at the September meeting. Donna is unable to locate the type of pots she would like to purchase.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 6, 2025 at 6:00 pm.

The meeting was adjourned with a prayer to St. Anne for the Frank family, Edie Reichel and Melissa Koensfield.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Rackers Secretary